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RESOLUTION NO. 20-21/48 

Leslie Benitez 
STUDENT REPRESENTATIVE TO THE BOARD 

Marco Antonio Firebaugh High School 

WHEREAS, Leslie Benitez successfully completed her term as Student Representative to the Board of 
Education and has performed her duties in an exemplary manner; and, 

WHEREAS, Leslie is an articulate, intelligent, Firebaugh High School student and her reports have been 
well organized, comprehensive, and delivered with clarity and sincerity; and, 

WHEREAS, the Lynwood Unified School District Board of Education has welcomed her interest, 
concerns, and advice in many topics that come before the Board; and, 

WHEREAS, Leslie has been a loyal member of Lynwood Unified School District, demonstrated in her 
dedication and commitment to her studies. She has a 3.88 GPA, is a member of Firebaugh’s ASB, Girls 
Inc., Leadership Club, Anime Club, Chinese Club, Computer Club, and American Sign Language Club, 
and has taken AP and IB courses. Leslie will be the first in her family to go to college. She enjoys spending 
time with her family, learning new languages, volunteering, doing arts and crafts, and traveling to different 
places. 

NOW THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED, that the Governing Board of Lynwood Unified School District 
commends Leslie Benitez for her dedicated service, expresses its appreciation for her warm friendship 
and extends its best wishes as she continues her education in the Fall of 2021 at Cerritos College to 
major in Business as she aspires to own her own business one day as well as work in the stock market. 

BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that a copy of the resolution be made an integral part of the Minutes of the 
June 3, 2021 meeting of the Lynwood Unified School District Board of Education. 

Passed and Adopted by the Governing Board of the Lynwood Unified School District on June 3, 2021. 

Maria G. Lopez - Board President 
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